


The Annual General Meeting of the Contemporary Art Society will be held 
at Commercial Union Assurance, St Helen's, 1 Undershaft, London ECS on 
Thursday, June 19, 1980 at 6.45 p.m. 

To receive and adopt the report of the committee and the accounts 
for the year ended December 31,1979, together with the auditor's 
report. 

2. To reappoint Sayers Butterworth as auditors of the society in 
accordance with section 14 of the Companies Act, 1976, and to 
authorize the committee to determine their remuneration for the 
coming year. 

3. To elect to the committee the following who has been duly 
nominated: Lady Vaizey. The retiring members are Edward Lucie-
Smith and Alistair McAipine. 

4. Any other business. 

By order of the Committee 

Pauline Vogeipoe! 

May 19,1980 
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Patron 

Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth The Queen Mother 

Executive Committee 

Nancy Balfour OBE 
Alistair McAlpine 
Lord Croft 
Caryl Hubbard 
Edward Lucie-Smith 
Marquess of Dufferin and Ava 
Catherine Curran 
Joanna Drew 
Gabrielle Keiller 
Bryan Montgomery 
Geoffrey Tucker CBE 
Alan Bowness CBE 
Carol Hogben 
Belle Shenkman 
David Brown 
Robin Campbell CBE 
William Packer 
Ann Sutton FSIAD 
Edward Dawe 
Muriel Wilson 

Pauline Vogelpoel MBE T h e Director 
Petronilla Spencer-Silver Organising Secretary 

Committee Report for the year ended 31 December 1979 

During the year Lady Vaizey and Anthony Diamond retired from the 
committee by rotation. Muriel Wilson and Edward Dawe were elected to the 
committee. 

The principal activities of the society are to promote the development of 
contemporary art and to acquire works by living artists for presentation to 
public collections in Great Britain and the Commonwealth. 

The society's acitvities during the year resulted in a surplus of £29,893 at 
31 December, 1979. 

NANCY BALFOUR 

Chairman 

Chairman 
Vice Chairman 
Honorary Treasurer 
Honorary Secretary 

May 19,1980 

Chairman's Report 

In 1979 the Contemporary Art Society did once again what it was created 
in 1910 to do: it presented 135 works by 101 artists of today to 89 public 
art galleries in Great Britain and the Commonwealth. Nearly all these 
pictures and sculptures had been acquired during the previous four years, 
some of them by gift or bequest but most of them by purchase with funds 
provided by subscriptions and donations from individual members, private 
trusts, business firms and public galleries, supplemented by grants from 
the Arts Councils of Great Britain and Scotland. For the first time the 
society's exhibition of recent acquisitions was held outside London, very 
suitably since the chief beneficiaries are collections outside London. So 
we welcomed the opportunity offered by the Portsmouth City Museum and 
Art Gallery and are most grateful for the financial and other assistance 
which we received from the authorities there and for the enthusiasm and 
imaginative co-operation of the gallery's staff. 

The society's exhibition "Art for Today", which was opened by Sir Norman 
Reid, then Director of the Tate Gallery, was the contribution of the visual 
arts to the 1979 Portsmouth Festival and was held over until the Museums 
Association met in South Hampshire in July. At that time representatives of 
many of the public art galleries belonging to the society were able to see 
the works available and tell us which they would like to be given. The final 
allocation is listed later in this report; obviously there were some 
disappointments but 30 galleries received their first choice and 40 their 
second or third choice. In connection with recent reports that some local 
authorities are considering selling items from their museums, it should be 
mentioned that a gallery receiving a gift from the Contemporary Art Society 
is required to sign an undertaking that the gift will not be regarded as a 
disposable asset. 

During last summer a questionnaire was circulated to member galleries 
(and answered by about half of them), asking for candid opinions on what 
the society had been doing recently and on what it should do in the future. 
These criticisms and suggestions have been fully discussed by the 
committee and drawn to the attention of our buyers. Particularly, and 
rightly, stressed was the necessity of purchasing only works of museum 
quality, by both established artists and promising unknowns; but also 
stressed was the outstanding contribution made by the society over the 
years to the modern collections of public galleries in all parts of Britain, 
especially those which have little or no purchase money of their own. The 
wide range of the society's acquisitions and the independence of its 
buyers' judgements were frequently commended and we were touched 
and also stimulated by the appreciation of what the society does and the 
recognition of its uniqueness. This has since been followed up in a 
practical way by several galleries which have increased their annual 
subscriptions and by several others, most of them from Scotland, which 
have joined for the first time, something which was hardly to be expected 
in a period when local authorities are being forced to economise 
drastically. 

In recent years our buyers' search for works of the highest quality has 
been hampered by lack of money. So I am happy to say that, after 
spending a record sum on pictures and sculptures in 1978, the society 
increased that spending by more than 50 per cent in 1979, to over 
£35,000. The chief buyers for the year were Lord Croft and Gabrielle Keiller, 
with Anthony Diamond travelling north to spend our Scottish purchase 



funds. Of the total sums that they had at their disposal, £18,250 came from 
the society's own resources, with the rest being made up by purchase 
grants from the Arts Councils of Great Britain and Scotland, both of which 
were increased in 1979, from the Linbury Trust and from the Worshipful 
Company of Painter-Stainers, which has offered the society £1,000 a year 
for three years to buy pictures by young and promising representational 
artists. We welcome particularly this support from a city livery company 
which is closely linked to the visual arts, but we are, of course, extremely 
grateful for all these special grants. 

We have equal cause, however, to be grateful to our members, the 
individuals, business firms, art dealers and public galleries, whose 
subscriptions and donations both covered our running expenses and 
provided half our purchase funds in 1979 — and left us with an 
unprecedentedly large surplus at the end of the year as well. I am glad to 
report that there were rises in receipts from all four categories for the year. 
The most substantial rises, however, were in corporate subscriptions and in 
special donations received in connection with advice given to such 
subscribers. Twenty-seven firms joined in this way in 1979 and the number 
continues to go up. 

Under this corporate scheme, inaugurated in 1978, a minimum 
subscription of £250 a year entitles a company not only to membership in 
the society for its staff but also to the advice of the society's experts should 
it wish to purchase works by living artists. As is known to those members 
who attended our annual general meeting last year at the Mall Galleries, 
where they were entertained by De Beers Consolidated Mines, this 
corporate subscriber has been using our advice, especially that of the 
society's Director, to build up an outstanding collection of contemporary 
art which is now hung in its new offices in Charterhouse Street. Everyone 
in the building seems to welcome the pictures and those art critics who 
have seen them have been most complimentary. There is space for many 
more works, even though some 300 are there already, and De Beers is 
continuing to earmark an annual sum for the purchase of art. Such 
continued interest is most encouraging. 

Two other corporate members have also been buying pictures and prints 
with the help of the society — The Economist Newspaper and BP 
Chemicals, which moved into a new building in Victoria in 1979. To 
purchase works by living artists, either for offices or to give to museums or 
other public institutions, is the most constructive way, at least where the 
visual arts are concerned, in which a business firm can co-operate with the 
cultural policy of the present government. This emphasises the need for 
private patronage to supplement the public subsidies which are not to be 
increased at present. To purchase such works with the advice of the 
Contemporary Art Society means not only that the firm is assured that 
pictures and sculptures will be chosen purely for their high quality without 
commercial bias but also that the society will have more money to spend 
on its charitable purpose of encouraging today's artists by giving their 
works to museums. Thus the government's policy is doubly furthered. 
Moreover, the Contemporary Art Society has been doing what the 
government now endorses, providing private patronage for the arts, for 70 
years, long before public subsidies were available. 

In its two budgets the Conservative Government has also tried to 
encourage increased giving by individuals, by changes in tax rates and in 

covenant arrangements (see the Hon. Treasurer's note). I hope that this will 
make it easier for people to join the society and to subscribe more than the 
minimum £6 a year, as many do already. Our individual membership, now 
about 1400, grows but only slowly. Our greatest need is more young 
members. The committee is considering various schemes for inducing 
more people to join and would welcome suggestions. Quite apart from the 
knowledge that they are helping the society to build up the country's 
heritage for the future, members are offered exceptionally interesting and 
enjoyable opportunities to participate in visits, foreign trips and other 
activities organised by the society. A list of where we went in 1979 will be 
found later in this report. 

The main purpose of these events is to put members in touch with current 
developments in the visual arts both at home and abroad. So charges are 
kept as low as is consistent with contributing to the incidental overhead 
expenses of the society's office and, when an event is well attended, to the 
funds available for our main purpose — the purchase of works of art. 
Paradoxically, however, the most popular of our foreign trips in 1979 were 
those to Eastern Europe and the Soviet Union, which had to be duplicated, 
although in these countries there is little or no contemporary art to be seen, 
at least by tourists. Our other foreign trips usually include visits to private 
as well as official collections and to artists' studios and our warmest thanks 
go to the society's friends in Oslo, Lisbon and Paris who entertained our 
groups in this way. Our warmest thanks go also to Mrs. Rosmarie Slagle 
who, with the help of the Director and our events sub-committee, organises 
these foreign tours so efficiently. 

Space does not allow me to thank individually all those who so kindly and 
generously made our very full programme possible but a few events 
deserve special mention: the dinner for David Hockney, before which he 
discussed his latest work with members; the exceptionally distinguished 
private collections which we were privileged to see in October; the unusual 
supper party at Mme. Tussauds, which included a special performance at 
the Laserium; and the lecture on "The Patronage of Modern Art" by 
Professor Alan Bowness, a member of our committee who is now Director 
of the Tate Gallery, arranged by Christie's Fine Art Course for the benefit of 
the society. 

This last event brought a handsome contribution to our funds. We are also 
benefiting from our co-operation with Crown Wallcoverings in a touring 
exhibition, "Tapestries of Today", which has taken wall-hangings by prize-
winning students and established textile artists to 10 galleries in various 
parts of Britain. Attendances have been high and the publicity plentiful; the 
interest aroused is evidence of the great popularity of the craftsman's art 
today, especially among young people. This was also noticeable when the 
society arranged a public discussion on "The Fine Art of Crafts" in January 
1979. When the tour finishes Crown will present five of the most desirable 
wall-hangings to the society. 

We ourselves also made a special gift this year, a painting by John Bellany 
to the Tate Gallery in celebration of the opening, at long last, of its new 
exhibition space and in gratitude for the hospitality and help which the 
Tate and its staff have extended to us for so many years in the past — and, 
we hope, in the future as well. We were also able in 1979 to give solid 
expression of our gratitude to our Director, Pauline Vogelpoel, and our 


